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Scientists at eight Ohio universities are hard at work on Lake Erie’s algal bloom problem, working on 18 projects funded by $2 million of grants. The effort is being led by The Ohio State University and the University of Toledo, and involves scholars from Bowling Green State University, Heidelberg University, Kent State University, Central State University, Defiance College and the University of Cincinnati, according to a program outline at Ohio Sea Grant’s website. Work is taking place over a wide area, but one project focuses on Sandusky Bay. The grants all attack various aspects of the algal bloom problem, explained Chris Winslow, acting director of Ohio Sea Grant and Stone Laboratory. Funding is provided by the Ohio Department and Higher Education and many findings are expected to become available in October. Winslow offered an outline of the grant programs when he spoke Thursday at Stone Laboratory’s annual forecast event at Put-in-Bay and Gibraltar Island, in which scientists announce their annual forecast for harmful algal blooms on Lake Erie.

Winslow explained that the grants fall into five focus areas:

· Lake Erie harmful algal blooms. These grants focus on detecting and mapping the blooms and putting together a warning network.

· Producing safe drinking water. Those projects aim to give the water treatment plants along the north coast tools, technology and training to remove toxins from the water that is being treated.

· Land use practices. What are ways of using the lands that can minimize nutrients that feed harmful algal blooms and promote water quality?

· Human health and toxicity. Is it safe to eat the fish when the lake has toxins from harmful algal blooms?

· Economics and policy. Ohio has an important tourism industry that needs a healthy Lake Erie, but agriculture also is important to Ohio. What policies will work to keep all economic sectors healthy while keep Lake Erie healthy?

Ohio Sea Grant’s website says an advisory committee helps make sure the funded projects are relevant to Lake Erie issues. The advisory panel includes scientists from Ohio EPA, the Ohio Department of Natural Resources, the Ohio Department of Health, the Ohio Department of Agriculture and the Lake Erie Commission.

